FOOD ALLERGY TESTS
FOOD CHALLENGE
A food challenge test is conducted in the doctor’s office and serves as the “gold standard” to identify
food allergies. A small amount of a particular item is eaten by the patient and any reaction is noted.
Because severe allergic reactions may occur, it is important to conduct the test under the care of a
physician in the event that immediate treatment is required. Patients are often advised not to eat the
foods thought to trigger allergic reactions prior to the food challenge test, and not to take
antihistamines which can influence the outcome.

SKIN ALLERGY TEST
In this test, a small amount of a purified substance is put on the patient’s skin by pricking the skin,
injecting a small amount of the substance into the skin, or placing a patch on the skin. This test
measures IgE immune response to various items. A red wheal on the skin indicates an allergic reaction.
While no preparation is needed for the test, medications like antihistamines, antidepressants and
antacids may affect the results. Having a rash may also affect the skin allergy test.

IGE BLOOD TEST
This is a serum blood test to measure the IgE response to particular compounds. A blood sample is
obtained and the blood is mixed with the compound. This test is not affected by antihistamines or rash
and there is no concern for serious allergic reaction since it is conducted in a test tube and not in the
patient. Negative results may not always be accurate, and “false positives” are more common. Further
testing and advice of a skilled physician are often required to confirm an allergy (see FDA warning).

IGG BLOOD TEST
Unlike a food allergy which often involves a fairly rapid response, food sensitivity is usually related to a
delayed reaction to foods with broadly interpreted negative outcomes. Many of the allergy test kits
available are measuring food sensitivity through a different immunoglobulin – IgG – and reactions to a
particular food is labeled as a food sensitivity at a particular threshold. However, the body naturally
produces IgG to foods that are eaten so the test may just reflect exposure, not sensitivity. IgG test
results also do not relate to diagnosed food allergies. American, Canadian and European societies of
allergists all have position papers against the use of IgG tests to diagnose food allergies (see Further
reading). A number of major newspaper articles discuss the problems with the use or over
interpretation of IgG testing (see News articles). Of particular concern is its use in children, who may be
misdiagnosed as having allergies to particular foods that are then removed from their diets, possibly
leading to poor nutrition.
Is IgG testing all bad? Such tests are often used by alternative medicine practitioners as well as general
practitioners. They may feel that the IgG test is useful for narrowing the list of potentially problematic
foods prior to beginning an elimination diet – usually for patients who did not find satisfaction from the
traditional IgE allergy tests.

OTHER SCIENTIFICALLY UNPROVEN TESTS
There are a number of other food allergy tests that have not been studied or validated scientifically.
Their use may be considered inappropriate or misleading by physicians and potential allergens should
certainly be followed up by validated methods. A few of the currently unproven tests are Leucocyte
cytotoxic test (observing changes in the shape of white blood cells following exposure to a potential
allergan), applied kinesiology (observing muscle weakness), and VEGA or electrodermal testing
(measuring changes in electrical resistance on the skin).

